
Military Leave 
Executive Order 2003-6 
Effective February 7, 2003 

 
Governor Rod Blagojevich issued Executive Order 2003-6 on February 7, 2003. This Order 
extends the same privileges regarding compensation and benefits to State employees as 
Executive Order #10 that we have been operating under since September, 2001. Executive Order 
2003-6 applies only to employees on active military duty because of U.S. relations with Iraq. 
The University is applying the provisions of both Executive Order #10 and 2003-6 to all full- and 
part-time employees. 
   
If the call-up is not for one of the operations under Executive Order #10 or 2003-6 protection, the 
employee is entitled to the provisions under Policy 11, Rule 11.04 Military 
Leave (https://nessie.uihr.uillinois.edu/pdf/policy/rules/pr11r04.pdf) or academic military leave 
policies (https://nessie.uihr.uillinois.edu/cf/policies/index.cfm?Item_id=894) only. 
 
Contact your campus/central human resources office with policy and procedure questions related 
to military leave and Executive Orders #10 and 2003-6. 
 
Urbana-Champaign 
• Staff Human Resources (217) 333-3105  
• Academic Human Resources (217) 333-6747  

 
Chicago 
• Faculty Affairs Human Resources (312) 355-2412; fahr@uic.edu 
• HR, Academic Professionals and Civil Service  

o Medical Center (312) 996-3750 
o All Other Colleges/Units – Labor and Employee Relations (312) 355-3055 

 
Springfield 
• Human Resources (217) 206-6652 
 
Global Campus 
• Human Resources (217) 333-2211 
 
University Administration 
• Employee Relations and Human Resources (217) 333-2600; 

ERHRCommunications@uillinois.edu  
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